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We are on Chestnut Ave, just around the  corner 

from The Hawthorns School.  

All are welcome. 

Woosehill Church Magazine  
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Dear Church Family and all 
other readers,  
 
In this magazine we celebrate the life of 
one very special person, a lady of great 
faith, our own Brenda, who departed 
this life early in March. Thank you to 
those who contributed their own special 
memories in tribute to Brenda. She has 
been a part of the fabric of this church 
as long as most of us remember and is 
sorely missed. 
 
In a packed issue we also showcase the 
initiatives in our church, many of them 
new, which aim to  place us much more 
centrally into our local community. 
 
Our Partnership in Missional Church 
(PMC) process, now in its third year, 
has identified reaching out to those who 
are isolated, elderly or lonely, but this 
doesnôt prevent us from continuing, as 
well as setting up, activities to attract 
the young families in the Woosehill  
area. 
 
Do share a copy with friends and neigh-
bours, there are always spares. 
 
Read on! 
 
 
With every blessing,  
Val  
 
 

DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE:  

  16 May 2018 
  Articles as usual  preferably by  
e-mail to:  

valerie.weedon@btinternet.com  
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Clergy Letter 
 

 

 

6ÌɯÖÍÛÌÕɯÍÖÊÜÚɯÖÕɯÍÌÌÛɯÐÕɯ'ÖÓàɯ6ÌÌÒȮɯÖÕɯÛÏÌ 

ɯÞÖÕËÌÙÍÜÓɯÐÕÛÐÔÈÊàɯÈÕËɯÐÕÚ×ÐÙÈÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÍÖÖÛ-

ÞÈÚÏÐÕÎɯÖÍɯ,ÈÜÕËàɯ3ÏÜÙÚËÈàȭɯ!ÜÛɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯÝÌÙàɯ×ÙÐÝÐÓÌÎÌËɯ×ÖÐÕÛɯÖÍɯ

ÝÐÌÞɯÖÍɯÈɯ×ÈÙÐÚÏɯ×ÙÐÌÚÛɯÔàɯ+ÌÕÛɯÏÈÚɯÉÌÌÕɯÈÓÓɯÈÉÖÜÛɯÏÈÕËÚȭɯ 

 

'ÈÕËÚɯÓÐÍÛɯÞÈÛÌÙɯÖÝÌÙɯÞÌÈÙàɯÍÌÌÛɯÖÕɯ,ÈÜÕËàɯ3ÏÜÙÚËÈàȮɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌÕɯ 

ÊÙÈËÓÌɯÛÏÌÔɯÐÕɯÚÖÍÛɯÛÖÞÌÓÚɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÞÈÙÔɯÈÕËɯÊÖÔÍÖÙÛȭɯ 

'ÈÕËÚɯÉÓÌÚÚȭɯ3ÏÌàɯÉÙÌÈÒɯÖ×ÌÕɯÉÙÌÈËȭɯ'ÈÕËÚɯÈÙÌɯÏÌÓËɯÖÜÛɯÛÖɯÙÌÊÌÐÝÌɯ

&ÖËɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÈÓÛÈÙɯÙÈÐÓȮɯÖ×ÌÕɯÛÖɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÏÌÈÙÛȮɯÖ×ÌÕɯÛÖɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÊÖÔÐÕÎȮɯÖ×ÌÕɯ

ÛÖɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÎÙÈÊÌȮɯÙÌÈËàɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯÍÌÈÛÏÌÙàɯÞÌÐÎÏÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ+ÐÍÌÉÙÌÈËɯÛÖɯÚÌŲÓÌɯ

ÈÕËɯÙÌÚÛÖÙÌȭɯ 

'ÈÕËÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÙÜÚÛɯÐÕÛÖɯÐÊàɯÞÈÛÌÙɯÛÖɯÙÈÐÚÌɯÛÜÔÉÓÐÕÎɯÚÛÙÌÈÔÚɯÞÏÐÊÏɯ×ÖÜÙɯ

ÖÕÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÚÏÖÊÒÌËɯÏÌÈËɯÖÍɯÈÕɯÐÕÍÈÕÛȭɯ%ÐÕÎÌÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÙÜÚÛɯÐÕÛÖɯÖÐÓɯÞÏÐÊÏɯ

ÚÌÈÓÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÎÐÍÛÚɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ2×ÐÙÐÛɯÞÏÌÕɯËÙÈÞÕɯÖÕÛÖɯÏÌÈËɯÈÕËɯÏÈÕËÚɯ-ɯ

ÏÈÕËÚɯÈÎÈÐÕȮɯÏÌÓËɯÖ×ÌÕȮɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÔÈÙÒÌËɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯÊÙÖÚÚȭɯ 

'ÈÕËÚɯËÖɯÖÛÏÌÙɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÛÖÖɯ-ɯÛÏÌàɯÔÈÒÌɯÊÖřÌÌɯÖÕɯÈɯ%ÙÐËÈàɯÈÍÛÌÙÕÖÖÕȮɯ

ÛÏÌàɯÛÐËàɯÛÏÌɯÎÈÙËÌÕɯÖÍɯÈɯÕÌÐÎÏÉÖÜÙɯÞÏÖɯÐÚɯÐÕɯÏÖÚ×ÐÛÈÓȮɯÛÏÌàɯÏÖÓËɯÖÜÛɯ

ÏàÔÕɯÉÖÖÒÚɯÐÕɯÞÌÓÊÖÔÌɯÖÕɯÈɯ2ÜÕËÈàȮɯÛÏÌàɯÓÐÕÌɯÜ×ɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÈÐÙÚɯÐÕɯ

$ÔÔÉÙÖÖÒɯ5ÐÓÓÈÎÌɯ'ÈÓÓȭɯ 

 ÕËɯÏÈÕËÚɯÖřÌÙɯ×ÌÈÊÌȮɯÛÏÌɯ×ÌÈÊÌɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÓËɯÐÚɯÓÖÕÎÐÕÎɯÍÖÙȮɯÛÏÈÛɯ×ÌÈÊÌɯ

ÞÏÐÊÏɯÐÚɯÈÓÓɯÈÉÖÜÛɯÉÌÓÖÕÎÐÕÎȮɯÏÖÔÌÊÖÔÐÕÎȮɯÍÖÙÎÐÝÌÕÌÚÚȮɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàȭɯ(Ûɯ

ÐÚɯÛÏÌɯ×ÌÈÊÌɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÊÖÔÌÚɯÍÙÖÔɯÒÕÖÞÐÕÎɯÛÏÈÛɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛɯÐÚɯÐÕɯÔÌɯÈÕËɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛɯ

ÐÚɯÐÕɯàÖÜȭɯ6ÏÈÛÌÝÌÙɯÌÓÚÌɯËÐÝÐËÌÚɯÜÚɯÖÙɯÔÈÒÌÚɯÜÚɯÚÌÌɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÓËɯËÐřÌÙɪ

ÌÕÛÓàɯÐÚɯÈÚɯÕÖÛÏÐÕÎɯÊÖÔ×ÈÙÌËɯÛÖɯÖÜÙɯÉÌÓÖÕÎÐÕÎɯÛÖɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛȭɯ 

(ÕɯÚÏÈÒÐÕÎɯÏÈÕËÚȮɯÐÕɯÌÔÉÙÈÊÐÕÎȮɯÐÕɯÚÏÈÙÐÕÎɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛɀÚɯ/ÌÈÊÌȮɯÞÌɯÊÖÔÌɯÈɯ

ÓÐŲÓÌɯÊÓÖÚÌÙɯÛÖɯÉÌÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ×ÌÖ×ÓÌɯÈÕËɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛɯÐÚɯÊÈÓÓÐÕÎɯÍÖÙɯÜÚɯ

ÛÖɯÉÌÊÖÔÌɯ-ɯÈɯ×ÌÖ×ÓÌɯÎÙÖÜÕËÌËɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÓÖÝÌɯÈÕËɯÈÊÊÌ×ÛÈÕÊÌɯÖÍɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛɯ 
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ÈÕËɯÛÏÌÕɯÚÌÕÛɯÖÜÛɯÐÕÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÓËɯÛÖɯÜÚÌɯÖÜÙɯÏÈÕËÚɯÈÕËɯÖÜÙɯÓÐÝÌÚɯÛÖɯ

ÉÜÐÓËɯÛÏÌɯÊÖÔÐÕÎɯ*ÐÕÎËÖÔɯÖÍɯ+ÖÝÌȮɯÖÍɯ'ÌÈÝÌÕȮɯÛÏÌɯ*ÐÕÎËÖÔɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ

"ÙÜÊÐŗÌËɯÈÕËɯ1ÐÚÌÕɯ*ÐÕÎɯÞÏÖÚÌɯÏÈÕËÚɯÚÛÐÓÓɯÉÌÈÙɯÛÏÌɯÔÈÙÒɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÕÈÐÓÚȭɯ 

$ÈÚÛÌÙɯÐÚɯÛÏÌɯÍÌÚÛÐÝÈÓɯÖÍɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÏÈÕËÚɯÏÌÓËɯÖÜÛɯÛÖɯÜÚȮɯÏÐÚɯÈÙÔÚɯÏÌÓËɯÞÐËÌɯ

ÛÖɯÞÌÓÊÖÔÌɯÜÚȭɯ6ÌɯÚÏÈÙÌɯÏÐÚɯ/ÌÈÊÌɯÞÏÌÕɯÏÈÕËɯÛÖÜÊÏÌÚɯÏÈÕËȭɯ ÕËɯ

ÛÏÌÕɯÞÌɯÈÙÌɯÚÌÕÛɯÖÜÛɯÐÕÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÓËɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÏÐÚɯÍÌÌÛɯÈÕËɯÏÌÈÙÛɯÈÕËȮɯàÌÚȮɯ

ÏÐÚɯÏÈÕËÚȮɯÖřÌÙÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÈÓÓɯÛÏÌɯÚÈÔÌɯÎÙÈÊÌɯÈÕËɯÔÌÙÊàɯÛÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÏÈÝÌɯ 

ÙÌÊÌÐÝÌËɯŗÙÚÛȮɯÚÛÙÐÝÐÕÎɯÈÓÞÈàÚɯÛÖɯÉÜÐÓËɯÚÛÙÌÌÛÚȮɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛÐÌÚɯÈÕËɯÕÈɪ

ÛÐÖÕÚɯÞÏÖÚÌɯ×ÜÓÚÌɯÐÚɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÏÌÈÙÛÉÌÈÛȭɯ 

 

"ÏÙÐÚÛɯÏÈÚɯÕÖɯÉÖËàɯÉÜÛɯàÖÜÙÚȮ 

-ÖɯÏÈÕËÚȮɯÕÖɯÍÌÌÛɯÖÕɯÌÈÙÛÏɯÉÜÛɯàÖÜÙÚȮ 

8ÖÜÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯÌàÌÚɯÞÐÛÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÏÌɯÓÖÖÒÚ 

"ÖÔ×ÈÚÚÐÖÕɯÖÕɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÖÙÓËȮ 

8ÖÜÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯÍÌÌÛɯÞÐÛÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÏÌɯÞÈÓÒÚɯÛÖɯËÖɯÎÖÖËȮ 

8ÖÜÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯÏÈÕËÚȮɯÞÐÛÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÏÌɯÉÓÌÚÚÌÚɯÈÓÓɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÓËȭ 

8ÖÜÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯÏÈÕËÚȮɯàÖÜÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯÍÌÌÛȮ 

8ÖÜÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯÌàÌÚȮɯàÖÜɯÈÙÌɯÏÐÚɯÉÖËàȭ 

"ÏÙÐÚÛɯÏÈÚɯÕÖɯÉÖËàɯÕÖÞɯÉÜÛɯàÖÜÙÚȮ 

-ÖɯÏÈÕËÚȮɯÕÖɯÍÌÌÛɯÖÕɯÌÈÙÛÏɯÉÜÛɯàÖÜÙÚȮ 

8ÖÜÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯÌàÌÚɯÞÐÛÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÏÌɯÓÖÖÒÚ 

ÊÖÔ×ÈÚÚÐÖÕɯÖÕɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÖÙÓËȭ 

"ÏÙÐÚÛɯÏÈÚɯÕÖɯÉÖËàɯÕÖÞɯÖÕɯÌÈÙÛÏɯÉÜÛɯàÖÜÙÚȭ 

3ÌÙÌÚÈɯÖÍɯ ÝÐÓÈ 

 
the Rev'd Richard Lamey 

Rector of St Paul, Wokingham & Assistant Area Dean of Sonning 

St Paul's Rectory, Holt Lane, Wokingham, RG41 1ED/ 0118 327 9116ɯɯ 
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ɯRector's Sabbatical  

I'm going to be on Sabbatical from the 6th of May to the 6th of August this 

year. Clergy in the Diocese of Oxford are encouraged to take a sabbatical 

every 10 years and this will be my first, 16 years after I was ordained   dea-

con. With a full staff team of Patrick and Julie and excellent support from 

Judi, Jane, and Roy Burgess this feels the ideal time to be going on sabbati-

cal.  

The Diocese is very clear that a sabbatical is a time of rest and reflection 

and should not be filled with lots of things. It is not intended to be 

'productive' in any measurable way. It's a chance to recharge my batteries 
and to deepen and refresh my faith and calling in new and exciting ways. I'm 

sure I'll come back with some new and exciting ideas, which I know you'll all 

be looking forward to with eager longing. 

My sabbatical is essentially in three streams. One is simply to spend more 

time with my family and to be at home more and to be helpful more and just 

to enjoy being together. The second is to read some of the small mountain 

of books I have been meaning to read for ages and to, perhaps, try to write 

some meditative reflections on various of the Gospels. The third is centred 

on two trips- one to our link parish in Vaxjo in the hope that this might in-

spire a trip from Wokingham in 2019, the second to   Jerusalem and Naza-

reth in July. 

The Wardens and Stewards, the Parish Clergy and the Parish Office Team 

will all work together to make sure that everything continues to happen and 

that our momentum and weekly pattern carry on without a hitch. I know 

that you will support them as they take on this extra layer of responsibility 

and organisation. 

Please do pray for them, and for me as I try to make the best possible use of 

this opportunity to pause and to breathe. 

Richard   
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Brenda - a tribute  

 

 

 

 

In recent months there has been a great 

deal of attention on gender equality and 

making sure that womenõs rights are  

respected; in the first week of March there 

was even more discussion on the subject, 

as we celebrated inspiring women on International Womenõs Day. That 

week was also the time when we lost a remarkable friend who demon-

strated many of the characteristics we want to see as we encourage the 

next generation of strong, independent and intelligent women who will 

enrich our world and our faith, and I would just like to add a few words 

to the celebration of everything her life meant to those of us who were 

fortunate enough to know her. 

 

 Brenda had the sort of personality which often makes me nervous; she 

was direct, honest, and she didnõt suffer fools gladly. She had the intelli-

gence and perception to sum up situations and make wise decisions about 

how to deal with them, and she was a brilliant, if often alarmingly forth-

right, communicator! Yet combined with this insightful mind and articu-

late tongue she had a huge and compassionate heart, and there was no 

better friend to help you out with practical support or encouraging 

words when you needed them. Even when her own life was demanding, 

Brenda was someone you could always rely on, and having someone like 

that to nurture everyone was exactly what a small fledgling church, as 

Woosehill was when she and John first joined us, needed most of all.  

When Brenda and John first joined Woosehill Church back in the 1980s 

everyone benefitted from his ministry as an LLM, preacher and Pastoral 
Leader, but Brenda was so much a part of that ministry you could never 

really think of one of them without the other.  
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I had huge respect for John, who was the one who inspired me to become a 

Licensed Lay Minister, and he made a massive contribution to  the growth of 

the church he served so diligently. Even the dignity with which he faced his 

final illness and death was an example to us all, and so was Brendaõs courage 

as she struggled with the all-too- early loss of her soulmate. I had feared that 

after he passed she would leave to worship at another church, and when she 

told me the weekend after his funeral that òWoosehill is my spiritual homeó I 

felt like setting off on a celebratory victory lap of the car park! 

 

Brendaõs faith was deep, but I realised as I got to know her better that for 

someone with her independent and logical mind it had come at a price; once, 

after I had preached about the problems that some personality types encoun-

tered with accepting the mysteries of our faith (I had just done some training 

about Myers-Briggs groups), whereas other types like me are all too ready to 

believe in the unprovable, she told me afterwards that she was someone who 

definitely identified with the difficulties of the INTP doubters! After I had 

preached she frequently gave me feedback which was never simply òOh, I 

enjoyed tható but involved analysing points that I had made. It showed how 

carefully she had been paying attention, and was really helpful, even if her 

forthright way of speaking sometimes needed a bit of courage to accepté. 

 

Even in todayõs sceptical and secular world there is a deep longing for role 

models who are larger-than-life characters, who have a positive effect on the 

community around them, and who set a good example for the next genera-

tion. For those of us who were strengthened by her fellowship and had our 

lives warmed by her honesty, humour and kind heart, Brenda Alder was that 

role model. 

                                                                                                                             

Elaine 
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Brenda  - a precious memory  

I do have one very special memory of Brenda & John. I am especially thank-

ful for how they supported me throughout September 1989/1990 when my 

husband was a missing person. (In Sept 1990 he was found dead)  

 

That Christmas Eve 1989, a complete stranger knocked on the door with 

an enormous hamper and box of presents and said, ôthese are from Father 

Christmasõ. then immediately left!  I was just standing there shocked and 

speechless! I didn't know it then but through the love & care of Brenda & 
John and their family, the children and I had the most wonderful Christmas 

despite our difficult circumstances.  

 

Some years later I saw Brenda & John at a church event with their wider 

family. I suddenly recognised my mystery caller. She was none other than 

their daughter Victoria who lived away from Wokingham and was not 

known to me.  

 

Such a wonderful example of their quiet generosity and faith in action!  

 

       MH  

 Others who have lost loved ones  

 

We keep in our prayers others who have lost loved ones this year; 

 

The Bausor Family 

Ruth and Ed Smith 

 

And Jo Cullinane on the recent loss of John, so soon after Joanneõs passing. 

 

Our love and sympathies to all. 
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Whatõs going on at Woosehill church?  

 
Gospel According to Table Tennis 
Ping pong, whiff-whaff or table tennis? A 
sport with worldwide appeal, table tennis 
can be played by all ages and abilities. 
Whatever you call it, it began as a Victorian 
aristocratic parlour game. Table Tennis is 
óFUNô plus it gives the added health benefits 
of helping tone muscles, improve stamina/balance, increase blood flow, pro-
moting greater flexibility and co-ordination. Itôs now played in more than 
200 countries worldwide and in the UK, itôs steadily gaining followers. A 
2015 Sport England survey showed participation has been rising since 2005. 
Ping-Pong is accessible for beginners, has relatively low injury risk, 
Steve Lewis wangled a Victorian table from some shed somewhere and 
voila, we were off. Ehm, Gordon from Rose Street did provide some of the 
bats and balls and Patrick, the net. There were fifteen of us the first Friday 
night. We are expecting a more modern table from the Bracknell Methodist 
church. As table-tennis tables spring up in Woosehill all you need is a bat, 
ball and someone to play with. All are provided. Already there is a lively 
group of 5 to 10 women and men who come on a  

Friday night 7.30 to 9.00 pm.   
 We play both singles and doubles. Itôs never too early or too late to learn the 
game. We strive to offer a relaxed and enjoyable environment in which to 
play and socialise. There is mixture of players across ages and abilities, giv-
ing a good opportunity for fellowship, whilst improving well being and fit-
ness! All players benefit from the technical knowhow and ability of Ron the 
Knight and Ian the Arrow Fletcher. Just look at those spins and returns! Amy 
T has been progressing and now has a wicked forehand smash. Sheôs been 
taking the tips seriously. 
Table tennis offers moderate-intensity activity, which is good for your heart 
(British Heart Foundation¹). 

Whether youôre a casual or competitive player, table tennis offers moderate-
intensity activity, which is good for your heart, along with lots of other bene-
fits. The hand-eye coordination stimulates mental alertness, concentration 
and tactical strategy. This makes it the perfect game for young people to 
sharpen reflexes, and for older people to refine tactics, keeping mental      
acuity. Alzheimerõs Weekly reports a clear increase in motor skills and  

cognitive awareness from playing table tennis. 
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 acuity. Alzheimerõs Weekly reports a clear increase in motor skills and cogni-

tive awareness from playing table tennis.² 
 

Have you had knee surgery, back problems, tired of twisting your ankles? 

Try table tennis. Itõs a great way to improve your leg, arm and core strength 

without overtaxing your joints. Your arms, core and shoulders get a workout 

as you swipe for and direct the ball. In a fast-paced game, youôll work your 
legs and ankles as you dash between the corners and lose up to 272 calories. 

Come ƛƴ and join us on a Friday night! If you lose its only the calories. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Every Friday in the church from 7.30 to 9pm. Bats are provided. You may 
bring your own custom made bat. Children 12 and under must be  
accompanied by an adult. 
 
¹https://www.bhf.org.uk/heart-matters-magazine/activity/table-tennis 

²Health Fitness Revolution. http://www.healthfitnessrevolution.com/top-10-health-benefits-

ping-pongtable-tennis/ 
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Sing Something Simple  

Do you remember bouffant hair? Then you are likely to 

love Sing Something Simple (A musical meander down 

Memory Lane). 

We all know that flashback feeling when a song comes on 

the radio and takes you back to another time, person or 

place. That is personally meaningful music. This toe-

tapping music from decades ago has the power to make us feel young 

again - well young at heart at least!  

 Using iTunes playlists and an iPod speaker produces the authentic sound 

ï exactly as people remember from their youth. Most of us canôt sing for 

toffeeô - but we donôt need to - the sound tracks cover a ómultitude of sinsô! 

We just have fun! Lyric sheets are provided (though, if you were around 

anywhere in the 1950ôs and 1960s you probably wonôt need them)  

The nationwide epidemic of loneliness weôre seeing today, highlights just 

how much community matters! So the government is encouraging us all to 

address the problem of loneliness and to work together to build communi-

ty. Sing-alongs used to be at the very heart of traditional communities. So 

Sing Something Simple has been set up to bring people together and help 

create community here on Woosehill. Personally meaningful music can 

transport us back to a time when we could take community for granted.  

 

If you know anyone who doesnôt ódoô the internet and who you think might 

enjoy our group, please share this information with them. We meet monthly 

- on a Thursday from 10am to mid-day in Woosehill Community Church, 

Chestnut Avenue, Woosehill, RG41 3RS (off Northway, around the corner 

from Hawthorns School. The church is next to the Scout hut and Chestnut 

pre-school)  

 

The next meetings are: -  

19th April, 17th May, 14th June, 12th July     

 

There is no charge for Sing Something Simple and Refreshments will be served 

Eileen Fletcher 
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Wool With A Mission 
 

The epidemic of loneliness weôre seeing today, highlights just how much 
community matters! And it's not just the elderly. Fifty years ago there 
would have been lots of young mums and their children living in close-knit 
communities. These days, young mums at home can feel isolated when 
neighbours are at work all day, so the government is encouraging local  
organisations, charities and churches to address the problem of loneliness 
in their areas and to work together to build community. 
 
A growing interest 
Recently there has been a growing interest in knitting and crochet by 
younger women, who are using the internet to learn. These skills used 
to be at the very heart of traditional communities. Could they be used 
again as one 'tool' to help create community? 
 
So Wool With A Mission has been set up on Woosehill to bring 
together people who would like to learn these skills - and people who 
are accomplished at them. Thatôs our mission! 
 
Share skills 
With a Knit and Natter group, we want to inspire and encourage each other 
in a friendly environment. We can share ideas and patterns - and simply 
enjoy being with others who love to knit and crochet. 
People can bring their own knitting/crochet and anyone who wants to 
know how to knit or crochet can learn from others in the group who will 
be delighted to share their skills. It would be great to build a crafting 
community here on Woosehill (but you donôt have to live on Woosehill to 
be part of our group). 
 
If you know anyone you think might enjoy our group, please share this 
information.  

Dates, times, location 
We meet monthly, outside of school holidays, 
on a Thursday from 10am to mid-day 
 
We meet in Woosehill Community Church and the next meetings are: 
 
26th April  
24th May  
21st June  
19th July  
 
Refreshments will be served and you are welcome to bring your children 
Tel: 07511 230036 
email: woolwam@gmail.com 
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WOW - Women of Woosehill 
This is a social group of the ladies at church who meet approximately 
monthly for friendship with a variety of activities organised by members of 
the group. For more details contact Gillian Payne:  
gillian_payne@msn.com  

tǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŦƻǊ нлму ǳǇ ǘƻ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 
 
April: Games night organised by Sue Falquero 
 
suefalquero@yahoo.co.uk  
 
aŀȅΥ Ψ/ƘƻƛŎŜǎΩ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ 9ƛƭŜŜƴ CƭŜǘŎƘŜǊ 

 
efletcher2018@gmail.com  
 
WǳƴŜΥ ²ŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ Ǉǳō ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ !Ƴȅ ¢ǊǳƭǳŎƪ 

 
amytruluck@virginmedia.com  
 
WǳƭȅΥ  !ƭŦǊŜǎŎƻ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ [ȅƴ .Ǌƻǿƴ 

 
lyn@lynbrown.me  
 
!ǳƎǳǎǘΥ ²ŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ Dƛƭƭƛŀƴ tŀȅƴŜ 

 
ƎƛƭƭƛŀƴψǇŀȅƴŜϪƳǎƴΦŎƻƳ 
 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΥ  {ƪƛǧƭŜǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ [ȅƴƴ {ƳƛǘƘ 

 
ǎƳƛǘƘƭȅƴƴмуϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 
 
October: Book Club organised by Val Weedon 
 
valerie.weedon@btinternet.com 
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Messy Church 
 
This takes place on the 4th Sunday of each month from 4-6pm 
All are welcome to join in for craft, games, stories and a sit down tea. 
Not just for children! 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sunday Club 

 
For children over 3 years takes place on the second Sunday of the month 
when the children go out for most of the service for their own activities.  
 
Toys and a play area at the back of the church are set up each  
Sunday for our younger children.  
 
When there is no Sunday Club, activity sheets based on that  
Sundayôs theme are set out for older children. 
 
And finally:  
 

Tadpoles 
 
Our Wednesday morning group ó Coffee and Play for the under fives and 
their carersô continues to thrive. With a limit of 20 families and a few visitors 
per week it is a place where friendships and supportive relationships develop 
within a gentle Christian context. 
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Catherine Bowstead - our Methodist minister 

  

From Monday 26th March ï Monday 2nd July 2018 Catherine will be taking a 
3 month sabbatical leave from all her usual circuit and church work. Method-
ist ministers are gifted this sabbatical leave after the first 10 years of active 
ministry and thereafter every 7 years.  
  
What is a Sabbatical ? 
  
A sabbatical is not a holiday. It is a significant break from the demands of 
their usual work in order to reflect upon, explore and develop aspects of their 
life and ministry in a more planned and focussed way than is possible whilst 
juggling all the pressures and business of day to day ordained ministry. It is a 
time of personal spiritual refreshment and renewal, but it is also expected that 
circuit and churches will benefit from their invigorated and refreshed minis-
try upon their return. During Catherineôs sabbatical she will continue to re-
ceive her stipend and to live in the manse. Connexion offers a grant to cover 
most additional costs of study, travel, retreats etc. so she will not claim any  
expenses from the circuit during these three months. 
  
What will Catherine be doing? 
  
During these three months she will be exploring Singing and Music in  
Worship ï a particular love of hers; Catherine will be celebrating Holy Week 
at Peterborough Cathedral with her son James, and then helping him to move 
to a new post at Wakefield; and finishing off with her annual holiday. 
  
At the end of her sabbatical, Catherine is obliged to write a report, or other 
appropriate piece of written work for submission to the District Sabbatical 
Group. (Her grant is conditional upon the satisfactory production of this.) 
In addition, upon her return, Catherine will be making a presentation to her 
Sabbatical Support Group, and to Circuit Meeting. 
  
 

 

(And for us at Woosehill please Catherine!  Ed.) 
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Changing Rooms  

 

I will leave this place of peace, 

down load long time house and heart 

and start anew elsewhere, taking 

memories of children running 

through the home, playing games with 

friends, round for fun and tea; 

this place where world-wide friends 

enriched my life, changed my ways, 

my English mind not yet half 

as rich as theirs, I amazed 

at their adaptability. 

 

I shall dream each bride beneath 

my old apple trees and give full thanks 

that now Iõm free to change, to reclothe 

another home that frequently bends 

to fears of what will be when  

we are old and sadly all alone, 

partner flown, from this our earthly home. 

 

 

Kathy Bausor 

 

 

This beautiful poem by Kathy appeared in the service programme 

at her funeral on January 25th 2018 
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Pastoral Care Day  
This parish wide event  was held in the music studio at Luckley 
House School on Saturday February 3rd. It was ably facilitated by 
Judi Hattaway with worship support from Patrick.  
People from all three churches in the parish attended and the day 
was both thought provoking and enjoyable. Much of the time was 
spent in small groups, either with our own church or one of the  
other two and both were really valuable.  
These are the sorts of questions we considered:  
 
Overview of Pastoral Care  
What do you associate with the word ôshepherdõ?  Do you have a vi-
sion of what you are trying to do? Build a wall or a cathedral? What 
skills do you need? Reflect on what is happening now. Share what is 
happening now. Who is pastoral care for? Who is presently catered 
for and who is forgotten? What do we do well? What needs to im-
prove? What is our Biblical model for pastoral care? What does great 
pastoral care look like?  
 
Answers and thoughts  
Support is for everyone who needs it. Everyone in church should be 
known and cared for.  
We ned to be a listening church with ministerial and lay / all the 
church family involved  
People should be aware  that pastoral care exists. Home/ house 
groups support this care; we need formal and informal structures.  
Are we building a wall or cathedral? Answer ð a trellis ð allowing 
growth and light. Whatever we build it will have to be done slowly to 
build trust in small steps.  
A wall is a barrier. A cathedral is too big/too ambitious.  
We need listening, care, empathy, prayer, love, non -judgmental, 
awareness, confidentiality, support, understanding, attention.  
Who cares for the carers?  We need referral mechanisms. We need to 
be sensitive to the religious aspect ð some people want religious/
spiritual input,  and some donõt.  
 
All in all a very useful and rewarding day of fellowship and growth.  
The catering was very good too!  

Val  
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News from Yeldall Manor 
God has been blessing us in many ways over the past 18 months, with an  
increasingly positive group of residents who have been open to the Christian 
message. At the same time, more men than ever are staying on to the Lodge 
and subsequent move-on accommodation. Yeldall has been such a positive 
recovery community and is great to be a part of. 
 
As you will know, many residents now come to us via the Good Samaritan 
Bursary Fund, for which demand has increased dramatically. Now nearly 
half of our residents need Bursary funding and, in 2017-18, we have already 
spent Ã33,000 more than we budgeted to accommodate Bursary residents. 
 
When men approach us needing rehab but unable to pay, we have taken the 
decision to accept them onto the programme, even when the Bursary pot is 
empty. As we have stepped out in faith in this way, God has always provid-
ed, and we trust Him to do so again. We are seeking an additional Ã100,000 
per year for the next two years to replenish the Bursary Fund and help even 
more men, whilst at the same time we work on alternative funding streams to 
supplement the harder-to-access funding from drug and alcohol teams. 
 
To support the Bursary Fund on a regular basis, if you don't already do so, 
please contact us for a standing order form (or give via your bank to ours: 
Yeldall Christian Centres, Lloyds Bank, 10, High Street, Bracknell, RG12 
1BT, 30-91-11, 01455948 using a reference of 'replenish'). You can also 
make a one-off donation via www.justgiving.com/campaigns/charity/
yeldallmanor/replenish<http://www.justgiving.com/campaigns/charity/
yeldallmanor/replenish>. Whatever you can give will be greatly appreciated 
and will have a life-changing effect for the many men who are asking us for 
help. 
Please also join us in praying that God will "replenish" not just the Bursary 
Fund, but especially the men who have such great need of Him. We give 
thanks that He provides all our needs - physical, emotional and spiritual - and 
is mightily at work here at Yeldall Manor. 
 
Thank you so much for standing with us. 
Yours, in His service,  

 Sue Hedger, Administration and Supporter relations manager 

suehedger@yeldall.org.uk 

http://www.justgiving.com/campaigns/charity/yeldallmanor/replenish
http://www.justgiving.com/campaigns/charity/yeldallmanor/replenish
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A letter of thanks to the church family here on 

Woosehill  

 

Dear all,  

 

I just wanted to say thank you for all the support and 

many friendships I have made through the past ten years at church. 

Adrian and I moved to Droitwich at the end of February to a house on a 

new housing estate near Worcester. We shall be near our daughter     Sa-

mantha who lives in Shifnal near Birmingham. 

In the past I have been involved with the Tadpoles and Singing groups as well 

as being a sidesperson for a while. I have also bee a member of the local WI. 

We are looking forward to getting to know a new area and hoping to join 

up with new activities. 

 

With best wishes, 

Pam Kearton  

We wish you  and Adrian every happiness in your new home Pam. 
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             Quiz Night  

 

 

 

May 12th 6:45pm for a prompt 7:00pm start 

at 

St Paulõs Parish Rooms, Reading Road 

Teams of up to 8 people, come on your own or as a team. 

Fish and Chip Supper £10/ person  

Sausage or Veggie available. 

Payment and food orders to a Steward by  

Sunday 29th April. 

Bring your own drinks & nibbles. 

Heads & Tails Challenge  

 

lynnepaine@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

 


